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WINTER NEWSLETTER 2018
DURRINGTON PLAY PARK FUNDING
Since the Summer Newsletter we have asked for your thoughts on funding the remainder of the Play Park Upgrade.  After a number of meetings where this has been up for discussion, the Town Council has considered its options and has determined that a loan from the Public Works Loan Board for £56,500, repayable over a 5-year period is the best way to fund the remaining equipment in a timely manner.  A Poll was provided on the Town Council’s Facebook site, Website and paper copies were handed out to groups and at local events.  This outlined the potential impact of the loan repayments on the precept (the amount of money you pay per year in Council Tax towards services and facilities in the Parish).  It estimated that a Band D property might increase by £8 to £62 in 2019/20.  The Poll returned a majority supporting the loan/increase.  The Town Council has considered the results and comments made and has agreed to apply for a loan for £56,500.  Despite a Band D rise, we will still have one of the lowest precepts in the County for our size, whilst delivering our commitments/priorities to the community in line with the Parish Plan.
DURRINGTON REMEMBERED
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In the centenary year marking the end of the First World War the Parish commemorated in a number of ways; Trees of Remembrance provided by the Woodland Trust were planted by school children from the newly opened St Michael’s School at Larkhill, Councillors and Lovell’s representatives near to the World War One Training Trenches at Larkhill.  Durrington Walls Wind Band performed at the Festival of Remembrance in the Garrison Church, along with the choir from Durrington Junior School.  Poppies with the names of villagers who lost their lives in service during both the World Wars were placed on lamp posts and telegraph poles around the village.  School children from Durrington Junior School laid wooden crosses at over 250 Commonwealth War Graves in Durrington Cemetery and the traditional services were held at the war memorial with a wreath laying service also taking place at the Cemetery’s Commonwealth War Graves Memorial.  Fund raising evenings for the Royal British Legion’s Poppy Appeal were held at The Plough Inn and Durrington Club.  In total, Durrington raised £5756.16 for the Poppy Appeal through fundraising events and the sale of poppies in various shops and businesses around the village.  A special thank you to Peter Glass, the local RBL technician for all of his efforts this year for the Poppy Appeal.
YOUTH CLUB
The Town Council continues to provide youth sessions for a variety ages throughout the week.  Two Youth Workers, employed by the Town Council, work alongside volunteers in delivering a session on a Thursday evening from Bulford Village Hall (7-9pm for school year group 7 up to the age of 19).  On a Tuesday evening between 7-9pm the Youth Workers engage with young people on the streets of the village and in amenity areas.  They often issue leaflets/advice about drugs, mental/sexual health, alcohol and anti-social behaviour and available services that deal with these issues.  They also offer a fortnightly drop-in session at the Pavilion from 8pm for free hot drinks.  Finally, on a Friday between 6-7.30pm Kids’ Friday Club is held at the Pavilion with a range of different activities for those aged 7-11.  These services cannot be delivered without the support and dedication of volunteers.  Thank you to all of those who give their time in helping out, if you’d like to volunteer at one of these groups please get in touch with the Youth Manager Becky Lock by emailing durringtonyp@outlook.com.
WHAT’S ON – GET INVOLVED!

The Town Council’s facilities host a range of local organisations and clubs who meet weekly/monthly that you may be interested in.  Here’s a quick run-down:

Mondays – Short Mat Bowls/WI Badminton/Community Choir/Mah Jong
Tuesdays – Tiny Tots/Girls Love Fit Exercise Class/Badminton/Civil Service Retirement Fellowship 

Wednesdays – Cheerful Cuppa/Stonehenge Art Group/Slimming World/Over 60’s/WI Meetings
Thursdays – Short Mat Bowls/Durrington Amateur Dramatic Society

Fridays – Durrington Day Centre/Prize Bingo/Kids Friday Club/Film Night

Saturdays – Jumble Sales/Football Clubs/Events
Sundays – Community Church/Football Clubs
Mon-Fri term time only - Wind in the Willows Pre-Schools at the Village Hall and Pavilion
Please contact the Town Council Office for more information

FACILITIES FOR HIRE
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We have three venues available for hire starting from as little as £5.25* per hour (Village Hall, Robinson Room, Jubilee Pavilion).  All venues have kitchens, basic catering equipment/utensils and parking.  So if you are looking for somewhere to hold a children’s party, a family get together, a meeting, training sessions, dance/fitness classes, then please get in touch to find out more.
*Hourly hire rate of the Robinson Room for a Durrington/Larkhill resident.
OUR SERVICES


               CONTACT US



Cemetery




    Website: www.durringtontowncouncil.gov.uk


Planning




    Email: clerk@durringtontowncouncil.gov.uk

Rights of Way



    Bookings: bookings@durringtontowncouncil.gov.uk


Youth Services 


                Facebook: @durringtontowncouncil

Amenity Bookings 



    Phone: 01980 654772

Allotments


    

    Office Hours:  Tuesday-Friday from 10am-12noon

Fault Reporting (Potholes, Lighting etc)

OFFICE CLOSURE
Please note, the Town Council Office will close at 12noon on the 19th of December, it will re-open at 10am on the 2nd of January 2019.
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                                                 FESTIVE MESSAGE
A very big thank you to everyone who has supported the Parish over the last year, particularly the events that have taken place such as the Village Show and Vintage Vehicle Event and Bonfire Night.  These two events alone raised around £5000, which goes back into the community.  Without the volunteers, and support of residents these events would not have been the success they were.  The Town Council sends its best wishes to everyone over the festive period and looks forward to what 2019 will bring!
